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The Work Study of the Osborn School District Governing Board was called to order at 4:30 pm 
by Board President Aguilar. 
 
Present:  
Ylenia Aguilar, Board President 
Maxine Radtke, Board Clerk 
Sue Corbin, Board Member 
Samuel Richard, Board Member  
Dr. Michael Robert, Superintendent 
 
 
Action/ Approval 

Approval of TRUST COVID-19 Liability Endorsement  
Mrs. Toscano explained that this item addresses liability insurance approved by the TRUST 
board for school districts. Districts will also need to decide whether to ask families to complete a 
waiver or Acknowledgement prior to students being on campus. Mrs. Toscano shared that the 
recommendation is to ask parents to complete an Acknowledgement.   
 
Mr. Richard joined the meeting at 4:35 pm via Google Meet. 
 
Dr. Robert shared that most districts in the area are requiring the Acknowledgement which 
states that the family acknowledges what is being done by the district to mitigate risk. In 
response to Mrs. Radtke’s question about communication with parents, Dr. Robert explained 
that families who will be on campus for the mandated safe spaces will be contacted and notified 
that completion of the Acknowledgment is part of the enrollment process.  
 
A short discussion about the safe spaces being provided was discussed with Dr. Robert 
reiterating that the safest place to be is at home. He said decisions around reopening will be 
made using the new metrics and numbers in Maricopa County are still very high. 
 
Mrs. Radtke moved for approval. Mrs. Corbin seconded. Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Ms. Aguilar aye 
Mrs. Radtke aye 
Ms. Corbin aye 
Mr. Richard aye 
 
Acknowledging questions being asked on Facebook, Dr. Robert stated he will answer all 
questions after the meeting.  
 
Discussion. Information Items 
Distance Learning Week One 
Mrs. Crossley provided an overview of the distance learning program and the tools provided to 
assist teachers prepare for teaching virtually. She said that in addition to online tools, Ms. 
Nevarez created over 20 learning models to assist teachers.  She explained that programs 
offered in the spring helped students with information they had already learned, and the 
distance learning program offered now teaches students new material using both live and 
recorded instruction. Students will receive feedback and assignments are graded. Mrs. Crossley 
explained that addressing family needs with varying schedules, offering flexibility and 
relationship building have all been considered in the district’s online offering.  
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Montecito Administrator Mrs. Kelley shared that in an effort to assist families, distance learning 
kits have been provided to preschool families and parents taught about the distance learning 
format in Chromebook. Preschool students participating in the online program are guaranteed a 
spot in the program when in person learning resumes.  
 
Longview Principal Dr. Grose applauded Longview staff stating that they are all amazing 
leaders.  She said that every person has stepped up and families are talking to and helping 
each other.  
 
OMS Principal Ms. Hayes shared that the staff has acknowledged and shared their anxieties 
and came together to build community. She said that staff are ensuring everyone is connected 
and all of have done an amazing job. Ms. Hayes expressed her appreciation for the parents who 
have been so thankful and gracious through the process.  
 
In closing, Dr. Robert stated that he has never been more proud to be in education. President 
Aguilar stated that this is an amazing time and she too is grateful to be a part of it.  
 
 
Adjournment 

Meeting declared adjourned by President Aguilar at 5:32 pm. 
 

Minutes submitted by: 

 
 
_____________________________  
Lisa Nye, Executive Assistant  
to the Superintendent and Governing Board 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Maxine Radtke, Board Clerk 


